Belleville Henderson Central School

PTO Meeting Minutes
March 13, 2018

Janelle Hodge - President Kim Gordinier - Vice
President
Lori Redden - Secretary Kim Gehrke - Treasurer

Members in Attendance: Maggie McNett, kaci Coseo, Kim Gordinier, Elaine Streeter, Rebecca Eastman,
Rhonda Dudley, Janelle Hoge, Carrie Eastman, Kristine Maloney, Niki Henry, Kristin Vaughn, Madison
Gordiner & Lori Redden

Meeting Called to Order in the Library @ 6:30 pm
Old Business:

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from February's meeting were reviewed by all in attendance. Rebecca
Eastman made a motion to accept the minutes. Kim Gordinier seconded the motion. It was mentioned that |
had listed Krissy Vaughn (Eric) listed as members in attendance from February's meeting and suggested a
corretion. | pulled the sign-in sheet again and Eric had signed in under Krissy's name not his own name so it
was left to match the sign-in sheet.

Memberships: Lori reported 37 paid members representing: 7 seniors and 12 teachers. We went over the
list of Seniors | was tracking. | was missing one senior as their membership application did not list a senior so
I did not have it flagged. There are now 7 seniors but one is not eligible as parent joined after the December
1st deadline. | reviewed who has met all the requirements and who was still missing meeting and/or activity.
Janelle Hodge stated that the Ice Cream Reward Certificates were done and just needed to be put in the
teachers mailabox.

Treasurer’s Report: Kim Gehrke was unable to attend - this will be tabled until next meeting.

Box Tops: Janelle reported that $270.00 tentatively was sent in. The check will arrive after April 1st. She
stated that amound collected this year is up compared to previous years.

Self Defense Course: Kim Gordinier is to discuss dates with Scott Storey again and then follow-up with
Kristine Maloney. Kristine is all set with her staff - is just waiting for the dates.

Fundraisers:
Total amount of money raised from ticket sales were $975.00. We still need to now the total amount spent on
prizes to know what the actual profit on this fundraiser.

Discount Cards - These are currently being printed and will be available around Spring Break. Cost will be
$20.00/card with us getting a profit of $10.00/card.

Traveling Show (elementary) - Carrie Eastman reported that Kate Costello checked into the company she
knew about and that it was a bust as they are no longer doing shows. She did, however, talk to the Army
Band that has been here before. They will do another show for free and they are going to try to arrange a
show for around Memorial Day.

Kids Night Out - C. Eastman/K. Costello - This has been approved for Friday March 23 from 6 to 9pm.



Flyers were sent home today. Fee will be $10.00 first child and $5.00 for each additional child from same
household. Kate and Carrie are working on some Spring-themed crafts for the cafeteria, Conrad to DJ for
$100/3 hrs, face painting, movie in the auditorium. Food options were discussed: Pretzels, nachos, hot dogs,
pizza, candy, soda, hugs & water.

New Business:

Wishlist Money:

Elaine Streeter requested $50.00 per class from end-of-year celebration. Due to her high
out-of-pocket costs, it was approved for $75.00/per class for a total of $150.00. Rebecca Eastman made a
motion, Kristine Maloney seconded.

Scoville/Eastman (1st Grade) - requested $50.00/each class to revamp their classroom games.
Gordinier made a motion, Rhonda Dudley seconded.

Next Meeting:  Wed. April 18th @6:30pm in the Library

Meeting Adjourned: 7:10pm

UPCOMING EVENTS:

May - Honor/Effort Certificates

May ater 15th- Scholarship Committee Meeting
May - Staff Appreciation

June - Belleville Field Days



